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W ASHINClO OC 20511 

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
Chairman 
Select Committee on Intelligence 
United States Senate 
Washington, D. e. 20510 

The Honorable Saxby Chambliss 
Vice Chairman 
Select Committee on Intelligence 
United States Senate 
Washington, D.e. 20510 

Dear Chairman Feinstein and Vice Chairman Chambliss: 

June 8, 2011 

The Intelligence Community (IC) is pleased to provide you with additions to the 
Administration's proposed fiscal year (FY) 2012 Intelligence Authorization Act (IAA) 
which we initially provided to the Committee on May 17, 2011 for your consideration. 
As we mentioned in our letter of May 17 a few provisions were under review with OMB 
that we would be forwarding to your Committee as soon as they were available. We have 
attached the updated legislative package with one new and one revised provision. The 
new provision "Repeal of Certain Reporting Requirements" Section 403, is aimed at 
reducing the reporting requirement burden on the Ie. The second provision is a technical 
revision to Section 410, "Appropriation for Defense Intelligence Elements" which we 
have discussed with your staff. 

Section 403 represents the Office of the Director of National Intelligence's efforts 
to reduce the burden that certain outdated or duplicative reporting requirements place on 
the IC while ensuring that the Congress continues to receive the information it requires. 
We look forward to working with the Congress to continue the process of transformation 
of the IC and ensure the enactment of this important legislation. Please contact the Office 
of Legislative Affairs, (703) 275-2473, for assistance with this or any other matter. 

Enclosure 

y~~ 
Kathleen Turner 

Director of Legislative Affairs 
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